
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    July 10, 2023 
 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5714-23 Awarding a Contract for Stoneridge Park Construction 
Documents and Professional Services to Pacific Community Design.  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council award a contract to Pacific Community Design for construction 
documents, design and related professional services for Stoneridge Park, and authorize the City 
Manager to enter into a contract for consulting services.  
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The 2019 Parks and Recreation Master Plan identified the need to renovate existing parks, which 
included Stoneridge Park being a high priority based on Council Vision and Priorities. Stoneridge 
Park concept planning was accomplished using a Spanish first approach during 2020 with over 
750 people participating in 20 community engagement opportunities. Public involvement included 
materials translated into Spanish, and Spanish speaking outreach. Council accepted the 
Reimagina el parquet/Reimagine Stoneridge Park conceptual design report on January 11, 2021. 
 
OUTCOMES OF DECISION:  
Safe and assessable updated park facilities and features.  
Achieves Council Vision and Priorities that include:  

 Inclusive Community that promotes equity, diversity and access. 

 Connected, Informed, and Engaged community. 

 Safe, vibrant and accessible Gathering Places. 

 Transportation System that is accessible, sustainable and connected. 
 Safe, desirable, welcoming, and sustainable Neighborhoods. 

 Environmentally active, sustainable, and responsible.  

 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
The agreement with Pacific Community Design for construction documents and related 
professional services totals $236,912. This Stoneridge Park design and construction project is 
approved in the current budget.  
 

Attachments: 
Resolution 5714-23 


